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THE EYEOPENER 
 

                                                         

        HURN PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER   

Winter 2017  

 

 

HURN CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING AND CHILDREN’S 

PARTY  

 
Sunday 3rd December 4.30pm-7pm 

Village Green & Hurn Bridge Sports Club 

 

Members of Hurn Parish Council invite all residents to join them and the Mayor 

of Christchurch, Cllr Nick Geary, at the Annual Christmas Tree Lighting Service 

on Sunday, 3rd December 2017 at 4:30 pm, followed by refreshments and 

children’s entertainment.  Please come to the Village Green OUTSIDE HURN 

POST OFFICE at 4.30pm. 

 

The Salvation Army will provide the music for the Christmas Carols and there will be a short service.  

Afterwards there will be mulled wine and light refreshments for the adults in Hurn Bridge Sports Club.  

For the children up to and including 12 years, there will be a disco, games and tea, finishing at 7pm.  

 

We hope as many children as possible, resident in the village, will come along.  To ensure we have 

enough food, please fill in the tear off slip below and put it in the box at Hurn Stores by Wednesday 

22nd November 2017. Thank you.  If you are unable to take your slip to the Post Office, please 

telephone the Parish Clerk on 01202 872056 to reserve your place. 

 

 

 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY: SUNDAY 3th DECEMBER 2017 

 
Childs Name:       Age:                                            

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          ............................................. 

 

 

Address:................................................................................................. 

............................................................................................................... 

 

Contact Telephone Number:          .................................................... 
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Search For Hurn Novel 

 

Local author Chantelle Atkins's novel, This Is Nowhere, is a family 

mystery set in the village of Hurn. She will be promoting the novel by 

hiding four copies in places which appear in the book. If you find one 

of these books you are invited to either email Chantelle 

at chanatkins@hotmail.co.uk or join in the fun on social media by 

taking a photo and sharing it. There will be details on how to do this 

inside the book. Anyone who finds a book is welcome to read and keep the book, pass it onto 

someone else, or even re-hide it themselves. If you find a book you will also be able to claim one of 

Chantelle's other books in ebook form as an additional prize. You can ask for clues by contacting 

Chantelle via social media or email! The books will be hidden during the week Mon 13-17th 

November. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

Roads Update 
  

We thought we would give you a brief update on what is happening with the road schemes around 

Hurn: 

 

•         The Chapel Gate works will be complete by Christmas 2017 

•         Blackwater East junction is due to be complete by the end of May 2018 

•         Blackwater auxiliary lane (southbound slip onto A338) is due to commence autumn 2018 

and complete spring 2019 

•         Blackwater West is still to be programmed 

• Hurn Roundabout.  It looks like the new roundabout scheme which has planning permission 

may not go ahead, and instead there could be changes to the roundabout approaches, and the 

existing roundabout may be made smaller to aid traffic flow.  This proposal has yet to be 

designed and is in the early stages of being drawn up.  When we have more information, we 

will let you know. 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hurn Parish Council Contact Details 

 
If you have any queries regarding any of the items in this Newsletter, or want to contact your Parish 

Councillors, their contact details are as follows: 
 

Chairman Cllr Mrs M Phipps 01202 478266 – e mail hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk 

Vice Chairman Cllr H Greenman 01202 486367 

Cllr I Evans 01202 477566 

Cllr D Foxwell 01202 474654 

Cllr Mrs J Jones 01202 485258 

Cllr Mrs H Balkaya Shore 01202 485288 

Clerk Mrs N Shaw 01202 872056 - email hurnparishcouncil@talktalk.net  
 

mailto:chanatkins@hotmail.co.uk

